

# **Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd**

# Weekly News - July 17, 2022



Come as you are. All are welcome. No exceptions!



This Sunday, and every 3rd Sunday, we collect donations for Dunedin Cares, Inc Food Pantry. This month's top 5 most needed items are:

Jelly • Dry Pasta (all varieties) • Pasta Sauce Canned Chicken • Canned Fruit

For a complete list, please visit the Dunedin Cares website.

**Dunedin Cares Wish List** 



Did you know? - Most families with school-aged children are required to purchase their own school supplies. And school supplies get expensive, especially for families with multiple children.

This Sunday, we'll be collecting NEW school supplies to help with the Dunedin Cares School Supply Drive. Bring both your food and school donations with you to church.

### **Summer Choir**

Regular choir rehearsals will begin again in October, however, we will be gathering as a Summer Choir for four weeks beginning July 31. Thirty minutes before the 10 AM service we will rehearse some easier music to lead in worship for that day.

If you have thought about being a part of the choir but haven't made that final step, this would be a good opportunity to try it. If you've been out of choir for a while, this



is a good way to sing with a group again. If you're a regular choir member, this can be a short-term time to sing together before we start weekly rehearsals in the fall.

We will meet at 9:20 AM in the choir room each Sunday, from July 31 through August 21. We will not wear robes. Be sure to be an active recruiter if you know of someone that has a talent to share. Any questions, contact Tom Huffman by phone, text or email: (727) 409-8726, tom@cogsdunedin.com or come up to the organ after worship on Sunday.

# No Wednesday Evening Service July 20, 2022

The regularly scheduled Wednesday evening service will not take place this week. Services will resume on July 27th at 6 PM.



#### **Altar Flowers**

Our gracious Flower Team at COGS creates two flower arrangements for each Sunday service. Parishioners are welcome to support this ministry by sponsoring one or both vases on the week of their choosing.

Flowers may be sponsored in honor of, in memory of, or in thanksgiving for a person or occasion. This dedication is read during the corresponding week's Prayers of the People.

To find out more about sponsoring altar flowers, please visit our website, cogsdunedin.com/flowers.

# Summer Sermon Series: The Way of Love June 19 - July 31

# THE WAY OF LOVE Practices for Jesus-Centered Life

Shortly after his Election, Presiding Bishop Michael Curry encouraged the Church to engage in The Way of Love, a return to the ancient pathways and Rules of Life that Followers of Jesus have observed for Centuries. In our Summer Sermon Series, we will dive into and recommit ourselves to these Practices to help us live deeper into our faith and show Jesus' message of love to the world.

All are invited to learn more about each of the seven Way of Love practices and pray about incorporating them into your lives.

Way of Love - Getting Started







### **Celebrations**

Give thanks to those whose lives touch ours!

Let us celebrate with joy and pray for those who have birthdays and anniversaries this week:

Birthdays: Jul 18 Carol Cretella Jul 18 Jennie Hett



### **Prayer Requests**

Glenn R, Jay & John, Bridget, Donna C, Gail-Marie, Jason C, Antoinette, Bill GW, Doreen, Celia, Linda W, Bob S, Vesko & Olena, People of Ukraine, Sylvia, Christopher J, Lou F, Colette S, Paul B, Milly & Brian L, Linda O, Heather S, Bob R, Elena G, Bonnie L, Anita & Steve M, Steve & Chris E, Elliot T, Lynne M.

New requests to be read aloud during Sunday services can now be submitted online. Use the web-form or contact the church office directly.

Prayers submitted by Thursday at 9:00 a.m. will be included in that Sunday's read list.

**Prayer Request Form** 

**Email the Office** 



# **Opportunities to Worship**

Sunday 8:00 AM Holy Eucharist Rite I In-person worship

Sunday 10:00 AM Holy Eucharist Rite II Live stream and in-person worship

> Wednesday Worship at 6 PM In-person worship

> > YouTube Live Stream

Worship Bulletin for Sunday

### Online Book of Common Prayer

Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd Phone: 727-733-4125 Email: info@cogsdunedin.com

Visit our Website







# **Beginner Tai Chi Classes**

Mondays at 6 PM beginning June 27<sup>th</sup>
Church of Good Shepherd
\$5 donation requested

Brought to you by Tai Chi Traditions, Taichitraditions.com

-----

Independent, community group announcement. Not a COGS activity.

Church of the Good Shepherd | 639 Edgewater Drive, Dunedin, FL 34698

Unsubscribe info@cogsdunedin.com

Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice

Sent byinfo@cogsdunedin.comin collaboration with



Try email marketing for free today!